
   
 

November 2009 Progress Report on the Abatement and  
Deconstruction of 130 Liberty Street 

 
Below is the November 2009 monthly progress report on the abatement and deconstruction 
of 130 Liberty Street. This report includes updates on the progress of work in the building 
and future milestones in the abatement and deconstruction process.   
 

130 Liberty Street Progress and Milestones as of November 2, 2009 
 
Abatement Status 

 
• All Abatement activities required to commence deconstruction are complete.  

 
Deconstruction Status  
 

• New York City Department of Buildings has issued permits for the deconstruction of 130 
Liberty Street. 

  
• Demolition is expected to resume in the week of November 2, 2009. 

 
• The Implementation Plan for deconstruction and the Environment, Health and Safety Plan 

and Emergency Action Plan are being revised based on regulator comments. A final 
version will be submitted in the week of November 2, 2009 for regulator approval and 
posted to the LMDC website. 


